Savile Park Primary School March 2025 Newsletter



We are on the web: savileparkprimary.org.uk
Facebook: Savile Park Primary School - Moorfield and Heath.
Please check out our photos!



We seem to have had a very busy few weeks in school, as always there is lots happening. Last week was Book Week and the children have produced some great work. Thanks to the PTFA who supported school with the fabulous 'Golden Ticket' competition, the children are eagerly waiting to find out what they have won. All will be revealed soon!

On 19 March between (08:45 am - 10:00 am) we are holding our next SEND drop in for parents/carers. Mrs Collins, one of our SEND co-ordinators will be available during this time.

World book day Thursday 6 March

On Thursday 6 March, children (and staff!) across school dressed up as their favourite book characters for World Book Day. As a school, Reception and KS1 have focused on the book "Once Upon a Fairytale" to produce a range of art work and stories. In KS2, pupils used "The Barnabus Project" to create a range of detailed descriptions based on the imaginative settings from the story. Throughout the day pupils listened to and read a wide variety of books to promote the love of reading.

Falcons class took part in a drop everything and read day. Whenever they heard the maraca shake, they stopped what they were doing, no matter where they were, and began to read their favourite book. They even read outside in their line at break time! They had a wonderful time and it was a joy to see everyone share their passion for reading.

Work from World Book Week will soon be displayed across the Moorfield and Heath sites. A successful and enjoyable day was had by all. A huge thank you to parents for all of the effort placed into some intricate costumes and helping us promote the love of reading.













Thank you to those who have returned the free school meal letter sent out on the 26 February. If you are yet to return the letter, please could we request you do so, so we can input your information into our online checking system.

The 31 March deadline is fast approaching and we need to have as many applications in before this time.



SAVILE PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL



Year 5 Ukulele lessons



Due to changes within Calderdale Music service, we have had a change of teacher providing our ukulele classes.

Mr Mark Williamson will now teach the ukulele class at the Moorfield site between 1.00 pm - 2.00 pm <u>and</u> the Heath site between 2.15 pm - 3.15 pm.

We would like to welcome Mr Williamson to Savile Park school.

Whilst the change was made by Calderdale Music service, we do feel that this change will benefit the children from a more consistent learning experience with the same teacher at both sites.

Monday 17 March

Further to the February newsletter, unfortunately, due to unforeseen circumstances, the Year 6 visit to Murton Park shown in the diary will not be taking place.

The Year 6 team are working hard to ensure a Viking experience can be provided before the end of the year. Please keep an eye out for further details.

Teacher Training Days



Just a reminder that the next teacher training day is on Monday 31 March.

Also, the teacher training day that was planned for Monday 2 June is now on Friday 6 June.

Space Dome

On Monday 24 February, Year 2 had an immersive space dome experience and learned how we can be guardians to look after our planet. The children learned lots of interesting facts. The presenter commented on how well behaved the children were and that they were asking some brilliant questions for their age. The children really enjoyed the workshop and are excited to learn about our new climate topic.

Rocksteady music school performances



Children participating in Rocksteady music lessons put on a performance for the whole school across both sites with parents and carers of the children involved also being invited.

If you would like your child to take on additional music lessons from the Rocksteady school please contact them directly on

https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/

Red Nose Day Friday 21 March



Children are invited to dress in something red, for a small donation, in support of Red Nose Day on Friday 21 March.



SAVILE PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL





Week commencing the 10 March is Science Week in school and the theme this year is 'Change and Adapt'. It is a great time to think about how the world is changing and how we can adapt to those changes. This is an important concept across all STEM subjects (science, technology, engineering and maths). There are examples of this in every part of our lives, which makes it such an interesting topic for this year's Science Week! During the week, children will be doing a range of exiting activities and will be celebrating all things science!



Please note the change of date for the Summer Fayre - it is now on Wednesday 9
July from 3.30 pm onwards.



Monday 17	Rocksteady performance at Heath
Thursday 20	Rocksteady performance at Moorfield
Friday 21	Red Nose Day
Wednesday 26	Year 4 visit to DEVA in Chester
Monday 31	Teacher training day Eid al Fitr



Thursday 3	Child of the term assemblies
Friday 4	Eid parties School Closes for Easter
Tuesday 22	School re-opens World Earth day
Wednesday 23	Spring term house point treat
Monday 28	Year 2 African drumming workshop
Tuesday 29	Poetry Slam final at the Victoria Theatre